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Business	Reimagined	#53		

Mindset,	Skill	Set,	and	Action	Set	with	John	Assaraf	

	

	

John	 Assaraf	 is	 a	 serial	 entrepreneur,	 brain	 researcher,	 and	 CEO	 of	 NeuroGym,	 a	
brain-research	 company	 that	 creates	 some	 of	 the	 most	 powerful	 evidence-based	
brain	 retraining	 tools	 and	 programs	 in	 the	 world.	 A	 relentless	 explorer	 of	
consciousness	 and	 human	 behavior,	 John’s	 passion	 is	 discovering	 and	 teaching	
people	how	to	release	the	mental	blockages	that	hold	them	back	from	achieving	their	
fullest	potential.	
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Voiceover:	 This	is	Business	Reimagined.	Every	week,	we	talk	with	thought	leaders	and	revolutionaries	who	
are	reimagining	the	way	business	is	done	in	their	industries,	like	today's	guest	John	Assaraf		

John:	 Most	people	aren't	afraid	of	failure,	most	people	aren't	afraid	of	publicly	speaking.	They	are	
afraid	of	the	emotions	associated	with	that.	When	that	happens,	what	we	really	know	is	that	we	
are	dealing	with	self	esteem	issues,	not	fear	of	failure.		

Voiceover:	 This	is	Business	Reimagined	with	Danny	Iny.		

Danny:	 Have	you	ever	heard	of	the	secret	and	the	whole	idea	of	the	law	of	attraction?	I	bet	you	have.	
You	might	be	a	skeptic	just	like	I	am.	Today's	guest,	John	Assaraf,	founder	and	CEO	of	
NeuroGym,	is	here	to	explain	what	it's	really	all	about	and	what	it	takes	for	it	to	work	for	you.	It	
goes	far	beyond	meditating	while	wishing	great	things	into	your	life.	John	is	uniquely	qualified	to	
do	this	because	despite	his	many	successes	over	the	past	decades,	including	substantial	business	
successes,	multiple	bestselling	books	and	appearing	on	almost	every	major	TV	program	like	
Larry	King	Live,	Anderson	Cooper	360	and	others.	He	didn't	have	an	easy	start	in	life.	Between	
drugs,	criminal	behavior	and	a	bad	crowd,	there	was	no	amount	of	positive	thinking	alone	that	
could	rescue	him	from	his	worst	enemy,	himself.		

John:	 I	had	no	idea	what	I	was	going	to	do	with	my	life	and	I	knew	that	I	was	on	the	path,	either	jail	or	
the	mob.	The	reason	I	knew	that	was	because	several	of	my	friends	either	went	to	jail,	a	couple	
died.	I	didn't	realize	how	bad	my	self	esteem	was	and	how	I	really	lacked	confidence	and	
certainty	in	my	abilities.	I	diverted	my	activities	to	illegal	things	because	I	could	make	some	
money	there	and	feel	like	I	fit	in.		

Danny:	 John	turned	his	life	around	but	not	on	his	own.	At	age	of	nineteen,	he	met	Alan,	a	real	estate	
developer	who	changed	his	life.	He	taught	John	one	important	thing,	that	his	outer	world	was	
really	just	a	reflection	of	his	inner	world.	John	became	a	student	of	the	brain	and	in	one	year	he	
went	from	earning	less	than	twenty	thousand	a	year	to	six	figures.	John	is	the	first	to	tell	you	
that	this	drastic	change	wasn't	just	a	result	of	wishful	thinking.		

John:	 I	also	invested	one	hour	a	day	to	upgrade	my	knowledge	and	my	skills	to	become	an	excellent	
salesperson	and	to	become	excellent	in	understanding	real	estate.	I	was	taught	back	in	1980	
that	if	I	invested	one	hour	a	day	on	upgrading	my	skills,	that's	the	equivalent	of	940	hour	weeks	
of	training.		
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Danny:	 You	see?	Changing	your	mindset	is	only	part	of	it.	You've	also	got	to	develop	your	skillset	and	
your	action	set.	That's	the	part	of	the	creating	wealth	and	prosperity	that	a	lot	of	people	leave	
out.	Even	then,	many	people	get	the	mindset	part	wrong.	In	his	first	bestselling	book,	Having	it	
All.	John	describes	what	has	to	happen	before	you	can	really	get	going.		

John:	 Everything	that	I	do	starts	off	with	something	that	I	call	true	north.	True	north	is	when	you	get	
to	a	point	in	your	life,	your	business,	whatever	the	case	is,	your	career,	your	relationship	where	
you	go,	"I	just	can't	this	anymore.	I	just	really	need	to	understand	what	the	F	is	going	on."	You	
really	pour	your	heart	and	soul	into	understanding,	"What	are	my	skills,	what	are	my	unique	
abilities,	what	are	my	passions,	what	are	the	things	that	motivate	me?	What	are	the	things	that	I	
want	to	stay	away	from	like	the	plague,	what	do	I	want	to	achieve?	What	are	the	fears	that	I	
have?"	

	 When	you	start	off	with	at	least	getting	clear	about	your	true	north	and	your	skills,	your	abilities,	
your	fears,	your	wants,	your	needs,	et	cetera,	then	you	have	the	beginning	of	what	are	you	
really	dealing	with.	When	you	have	abilities	then	you	can	at	least	start	to	focus	on	strengthening	
the	abilities.	One	of	my	other	mentors	taught	me	many	years	ago,	he	was	a	billionaire,	that	said	
to	me,	says,	"You	never	focus	on	making	your	weaknesses	better."	He	said,	"You	focus	on	
managing	your	weaknesses."	He	says,	"You	focus	on	making	your	strengths	better	so	that	you	
become	out	standing	at	your	strengths."	

	 Everybody	has	to	start	with	a	true	north	of	who	they	really	are,	what	are	they	really	dealing	
with.	From	that	point,	everybody	could	move	and	make	progress	towards	accelerating	their	
knowledge,	their	skills,	their	understanding	from	wherever	is	they	are.	If	anybody	is	willing	to	be	
absolutely	truthful	and	responsible	for	wherever	they	are,	for	whatever	reason	they	are	there,	
without	blaming	your	mother	or	your	father	or	your	school	or	your	environment	or	your	
teacher.	Leaving	the	stories	and	excuses	behind	of	why	you	are	there.	Regardless	of	why	they	
are	there.	Starting	to	make	some	real	headway,	honest	real	headway	towards	making	the	next	
step,	just	the	next	one	or	two	or	three	steps.		

Danny:	 John	has	mastered	finding	his	true	north	and	making	small	steps	towards	great	success	to	the	
tune	of	building	five	multimillion	dollar	companies	in	real	estate,	software,	brain	research	and	
consulting.	Then,	John's	own	true	north	shifted.	He	decided	to	dedicate	his	life	to	changing	
other	lives.	Much	like	Alan	the	real	estate	developer	did	for	him	all	those	years	ago.		
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John:	 The	thing	that	I	could	offer	the	world	that	really	made	all	the	difference	wasn't	the	strategies	or	
tactics	because	you	can	Google	strategies	and	tactics	for	anything	you	want.	Do	you	want	to	lose	
weight?	Go	to	Google.	Do	you	want	to	build	your	business?	Go	to	Google	or	youtube.	Do	you	
want	to	have	a	better	relation?	Go	to	Google	or	youtube?	Do	you	want	to	do	anything?	The	
information	on	how	to	is	there.	I	really	wanted	to	focus	on	the	neuroscience	and	the	
neuropsychology	of	getting	people's	beliefs,	habits	and	perceptions	and	paradigms	around	
what's	possible	to	the	world,	based	on	the	latest	evidence	based	methods	and	research?	

	 A	few	years	ago,	four	to	be	exact,	I	started	NeuroGym	and	created	some	brain	training	programs	
based	on	some	of	the	latest	research	from	Harvard	and	Stanford	and	Princeton	and	oxford	and	
Cambridge	and	anywhere	that	I	could	find	either	the	scientists	or	researchers	that	were	doing	
work	on	the	brain	but	specifically	in	the	area	of	how	do	I	get	myself	to	do	the	things	that	I	know	
I	should	do,	how	do	I	let	go	of	the	doubts	and	fears	that	I	have	about	success	or	about	failure,	or	
about	disappointing	myself	or	my	family	or	a	friend?	How	do	I	let	go	of	any	of	the	mental	or	
emotional	obstacles	that	prevent	me	from	really	taking	action	and	fulfilling	my	potential?	

	 That's	really	what	our	company	is	dedicated	to	is	giving	people	the	latest	researchers	and	
scientists	who	are	able	to	give	them	some	of	the	keys	to	the	locks	that	are	holding	them	hostage	
in	their	own	mind	of	thoughts	and	or	behaviors	or	emotions.		

Danny:	 Tell	me	about	the	process	of	creating	NeuroGym.	Correct	me	if	i'm	wrong,	you	are	not	a	
neuroscientist,	is	that	right?		

John:	 I'm	not.	However,	majority	of	my	friends	today	are	neuroscientists	and	neuropsychologists.	I'm	
just	a	voracious	learner	and	I	just	love	to	learn	the	latest,	the	most	interesting	stuff.	I'm	not	a	
neuroscientist,	I'm	probably	at	the	high	school	or	university	level	of	my	knowledge	there,	maybe	
not	even	that.	I'm	pretty	well	connected	to	some	top	people	around	the	world	in	the	space.		

Danny:	 A	lot	of	this	content	was	created	in	collaboration	with	qualified	neuroscientists?	

John:	 Yes,	neuroscientists,	neuropsychologists,	behavior	psychologists,	cognitive	behavior	therapists,	
AP	psychologists,	absolutely.		
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Danny:	 At	a	high	level.	There	are	a	lot	of	productivity,	efficiency,	effectiveness	type	trainings,	books,	
bodies	of	knowledge.	There	is	a	lot	of	mental	training,	power	of	positive	thinking	et	cetera.	How	
is	NeuroGym	different?	

John:	 It's	a	great	point.	There	is	obviously	knowledge	and	information	that	we	all	need.	One	of	the	
questions	that	is	really	sweet	to	ask	is,	why	aren't	you	applying	the	stuff	that	you	already	know	
you	should	be	applying?	When	we	get	into	understanding	a	little	bit	more	the	brain,	there	is	
obviously,	your	conscious	desires,	your	imagination,	your	ability	to	choose	what	it	is	that	you	
want	to	do.	It's	your	non-conscious	brain	that's	actually	responsible	for	the	majority	of	your	
behavior	past	your	initial	willpower.	When	people	have	a	goal	but	they	are	not	acting	in	ways	
that	are	in	resonance	with	that	goal,	every	day,	every	week,	every	month.	The	question	is	why,	
what's	holding	them	back?	

	 We	know	that	there	are	two	types	of	beliefs	that	people	have.	There	is	a	belief	called	a	
declarative	belief	where	people	can	declare	what	they	want	to	achieve	but	there	is	completely	
non	declarative,	we	call	them	implicit	beliefs	that	may	be	holding	them	back.	For	example,	if	
somebody	says,	"I	definitely	believe	that	I	can	achieve,	X	amount	of	income.	I	believe	I	can	get	to	
and	stick	to	my	ideal	weight."	If	there	is	an	implicit	belief	that	is	in	a	polar	opposite	frame	of	that	
belief,	your	non-conscious	implicit	belief	will	actually	drive	the	behavior	of	the	course	of	two,	
three,	four,	five,	six	days.		

	 A	lot	of	people	that	have	these	conscious	beliefs	but	they	have	competing	or	opposite	non-
conscious	beliefs.	One	of	the	things	that	is	imperative	for	people	to	do	is	number	one	is,	get	
their	brain	organized	so	that	their	implicit	and	explicit	declarative	beliefs	are	aligned.	If	you	
don't	do	that	you	have	what's	known	as	neuro	chaos	or	chaos	in	the	brain.	A	brain	in	chaos	is	a	
brain	under	stress.	A	brain	under	stress	is	releasing	norepinephrine	and	cortisol.	The	brain	that	
releases	norepinephrine	and	cortisol	shuts	down	the	motivational	circuits	for	the	brain	and	
shuts	down	the	thinking	CEO	part	of	the	brain.		

	 I	explained	that	to	you	to	help	you	understand	that	the	work	that	we	do	is	to	help	people	
understand	how	to	create	alignment	of	their	non-conscious	and	conscious	processing	in	their	
brain.	That's	part	one	of	what's	really	important.	At	the	same	time,	there	are	six	primary	
emotions	that	people	feel	okay	and	emotions	are	cues	that	your	brain	processes	at	an	
unconscious	level.	There	is	the	cue	of	fear	which	causes	some	people	to	fright,	to	run	away.	
There	is	the	cue	of	anger	that's	to	fight.	There	is	the	cue	of	disgust	which	causes	to	retract	or	
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withdraw.	There	is	the	cue	of	surprise,	that's	to	deal	with	novel	things	in	our	environment.	
There	is	the	cue	of	sadness	which	we	illicit	and	a	withdrawal	symptom.		

	 In	most	cases	that's	to	illicit	a	soothing	comfort	from	others.	Then	there	is	the	cue	of	happiness	
and	that's	more	for	our	social	engagement.	The	reason	I	share	this	is,	these	are	all	happening	at	
a	non-conscious	level.	This,	your	brain	is	processing	these	cues	from	your	external	and	internal	
world	at	blistering	speeds	that	causes	most	people	to	run	away	or	to	freeze	and	not	take	action.	
The	key	for	us	is	how	do	we	create	awareness	and	alignment	so	that	we	can	help	people	
develop	new	empowering	habits	that	are	automatic	and	more	constructive	versus	destructive?	

	 That	is	really	the	work	that	we	do	is	we	are	giving	people	a	owner's	manual	for	the	most	
powerful	tool,	organ,	computer,	whatever	you	want	to	call	it,	on	the	planet,	where	they	didn't	
have	one	before.	They	can	learn	to	recognize	the	thoughts,	the	emotions	and	behaviors	that	
may	be	holding	them	back.	They	learn	how	to	frame	things	in	the	way	that	don't	cause	them	to	
feel	dis-empowered	but	cause	them	to	feel	empowered	and	motivated.	We	teach	them	ways	to	
release	any	of	the	unpleasant	emotions	and	or	feelings	that	cause	them	not	to	want	to	take	
action.	

	 Then	we	train	their	brains	to	focus	on	what	it	is	that	they	do	want	and	that's	the	work	that	we	
do.	There	is	just	a	lot	of	work	that's	gone	into	understanding	what	holds	people	back,	and	what	
causes	people	to	take	action.	There	is	the	other	side	of	it	that	we	haven't	even	talked	about	is,	
all	the	different	biases	that	people	have	and	how	they	see	the	world.		

Danny:	 There	is	a	lot	there	and	I	want	to	dig	into	some	of	it.	You	mentioned	something	kind	of	in	a	
passing	and	I	want	to	dig	into.	You	mentioned	that	emotions	and	feelings	are	not	the	same	
thing.	What	did	you	mean	by	that?	

John:	 Emotions	are	based	on	all	the	latest	research.	They	are	the	six	core	emotions	that	I	mentioned,	
fear,	anger,	disgust,	surprise,	sadness	and	happiness.	That's	based	on	a	Doctor	Paul	Ekman's	
work.	Those	are	processes	at	the	non-conscious	level.	When	you	are	thinking	about	a	feeling.	A	
feeling	is	your	awareness	of	changes	in	your	heart	rate,	your	breathing,	sweating	and	response	
to	an	emotional	cue.	Feeling	is	conscious	awareness	of	non-conscious	emotions.	Does	that	make	
more	sense?	

Danny:	 It's	starting	to.	If	a	feeling	is	your	conscious,	awareness	of	your	experience	...	
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John:	 Your	emotion	is	a	non-conscious	pattern	for	processing	and	eliciting	fast	judgments	to	either	
internal	or	external	motivations	or	circumstances.	

Danny:	 It	would	seem	to	me,	correct	me	if	I'm	understanding	this	wrong.	Your	feelings	are	essentially	
the	bridge	between	the	non-conscious	and	what	you	actually	want	to	happen?	

John:	 And	the	emotions,	absolutely.	If	you	think	about	the	word	feeling.	Feeling	just	means	conscious	
awareness	of	the	vibration	that	my	body	is	in.	Does	that	make	sense?	If	you	think	about	the	
emotion	of	anger,	feels	a	certain	way,	right?	There	is	a	certain	vibration	to	that.	Your	entire	
body	is	made	up	of	hundreds	of	trillions	of	cells.	When	you	have	a	positive	thought,	you	are	
actually	releasing	a	neuro,	an	electrical	and	chemical	response	to	that	thought.	That's	processed	
at	an	unconscious	or	a	non-conscious	level.		

	 If	you	have	a	happy	thought,	you	are	going	to	have	this	happy	emotion	and	a	vibration	of	
happiness.	If	you	have	a	fearful	thought,	you	are	going	to	process	that	neuro-electrical	or	neuro-
chemical	...	For	fear,	every	thought	produces	an	electrical	and	chemical	corresponding	signal	in	
the	body.	The	awareness	of	the	emotion	is	called	a	feeling.		

Danny:	 What	is	that	awareness,	what	does	that	feeling	empower	you	to	do?	If	something	makes	me	
afraid,	if	I'm	feeling	fear	at	the	prospect	of	taking	on	a	challenge	or	a	risk	for	example.	Being	
aware	of	that	feeling,	that	fear,	being	conscious	of	it	doesn't	make	me	not	feel	the	fear.	I'm	still	
feeling	the	fear.	What	does	that	empower	me	to	do?	

John:	 When	you	are	in	the	state	of	awareness	and	you	understand	that	thoughts	don't	represent	
reality.	Emotions	don't	represent	reality,	they	are	just	signals.	The	question	is,	what	is	causing	
the	fear?	Let's	say	you	are	fearful	of	taking	action	because	you	might	fail.	Is	it	really	the	failure	
that	you	are	focusing	on	or	is	it	the	embarrassment,	the	shame	or	the	guilt,	or	the	ridicule	that	
you	might	be	subjected	to	if	you	fail?	Most	people	aren't	afraid	of	failing.	Most	people	aren't	
afraid	of	publicly	speaking.	They	are	afraid	of	the	emotions	associated	with	that.	When	that	
happens,	what	we	really	know	is	that	we	are	dealing	with	self	esteem	issues	not	fear	of	failure,	
not	fear	of	embarrassment.	We	are	dealing	with	how	we	are	framing,	failing.		

	 When	you	think	about	something	that	you	need	to	do	and	it	causes	an	emotion	that	you	are	
aware	of,	what	we	also	know	is	that	a	certain	part	of	the	brain	called	the	right	prefrontal	cortex	
is	activated	and	in	order	to	remove	or	release	that	emotion,	we	know	that	breathing	in	and	out	
at	a	rhythmic	pace	of	six	breaths	per	minute	reduces	the	stress	load	and	the	emotional	response	



	

  

Listen	and	subscribe	to	Business	Reimagined	on	iTunes	

	 	

of	fear	in	anybody's	brain	in	sixty	to	ninety	seconds.	As	you	feel	the	fear,	and	you	are	aware	of	it	
and	you	practice	a	simple	breathing	exercise,	that's	just	one	technique	to	use.	You	actually	calm	
down	the	part	of	the	brain	that's	actually	firing	the	electrical	and	chemical	signal	that	you	are	
emotionalizing	and	feeling	called	fear.		

	 Then	you	can	get	into	a	dialog	with	yourself	and	say,	"What	is	really	causing	this	fear?"	As	
opposed	to	reacting	to	the	emotion,	or	the	feeling.	You	are	able	to	be	aware	of	it	and	then	
activate	a	totally	brilliant	part	of	your	brain	that	we	call	the	Einstein	part	of	your	brain,	the	left	
prefrontal	cortex	to	be	able	to	make	some	decisions	on	whether	you	want	to	take	action	or	not.	
99.999%	of	what	we	fear	is	made	up	in	our	mind	or	is	coming	from	our	memory	bank.		

Danny:	 Talk	more	about	that,	because	if	it's	coming	from	our	memory	bank	it's,	on	one	hand	not	an	
accurate	portrayal	of	the	future	but	it	is	an	accurate	portrayal	of	the	past	which	...	

John:	 No,	it's	natural	control	...	

Danny:	 Talk	more	about	that.	

John:	 ...	Of	the	information	that	is	resident	in	our	long	term	memory.	Let	me	explain.	Let's	say	you	
were	five	years	old	and	you	watched	somebody	walking	in	a	beautiful	park,	getting	bitten	and	
maybe	even	eaten	by	a	giant	python.	Even	though	that	didn't	happen	to	you,	the	memory	of	
that	resides	in	your	brain,	in	some	of	your	neurons	and	the	associations	that	were	created	at	
that	time.	You	may	ten,	twenty,	thirty,	forty,	fifty	years	later	be	walking	in	a	park	that	looks	like	
the	one	you	saw	on	TV	when	you	were	five,	or	six	years	old	that	created	an	emotion,	feeling	of	
fear	that	may	cause	you	to	have	a	fear	of	walking	in	that	park.		

Danny:	 Isn't	that	a	good	thing?	

John:	 If	it's	real,	yes.	But	when	was	the	last	time	you	heard	of	somebody	getting	eaten	by	a	python	in	
a	park	in	Canada?	

Danny:	 Isn't	it	safer	to	mistake	a	stick	for	a	snake	than	vice	versa?	

John:	 In	the	appropriate	context,	yes.	That	is	where	your	non-conscious	brain	will	bring	up	all	of	the	
potential	negatives	and	potential	dangers	and	things	that	may	cause	you	pain	first.	Here	in	goes,	
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part	of	what	everybody	needs	to	learn.	The	first	thing	you	must	learn	about	your	brain	is	that	it	
operates	on	this	premise,	safety	first,	which	means	the	avoidance	of	all	real	or	potential	danger.	
Safety	first.		

	 When	you	want	to	achieve	a	goal,	whether	it's	walking	across	the	room	to	talk	to	a	guy	that	you	
want	to	talk	to,	a	girl	that	you	want	to	talk	to	or	you	want	to	build	your	business,	or	you	want	to	
do	something	new.	The	first	part	of	your	brain	that	gets	activated	at	the	non-conscious	level	is	
your	right	prefrontal	cortex	and	all	of	the	memories	that	you	have	in	your	brain	around	what	
could	wrong,	what	might	go	wrong,	what	it	might	cost	you	spiritually,	emotionally,	mentally,	
physically,	financially.	That's	the	first	part	of	your	brain	that	actually	lights	up.	The	key	is	to	learn	
how	to	be	aware	of	this,	assess	the	situation	and	then	shift	to	the	other	part	of	your	brain	that	
happens	to	come	online	afterwards	if	you	direct	it	there	to	figure	out	how	you	can	and	how	you	
will.		

	 That	is	a	skill	that	you	could	teach	a	five	year	old.	It	is	not	taught	to	most	of	us,	it	never	has	been	
taught	and	that	is	really	the	key	between	highly	successful	people	and	people	who	do	not	
achieve	a	lot	of	success.	The	people	who	do	not	achieve	a	lot	of	success	are	consistently	in	this	
modality	of	fear	and	they	are	consistently	looking	at	the	wall	with	negative	bias	based	on	either	
their	past	conditioning	or	past	environment.	They	key	is	to	learn	how	to	be	aware	of	your	
thinking	brain	and	your	emotional	brain	and	learn	how	to	direct	it	so	that	you	are	actually	
walking	towards	achieving	your	goals	and	dreams.		

	 There	is	a	lot	of	stuff	that	we	can	get	into	around	the	primary	ways	that	people	think.	There	is	
five	primary	thinking	traps,	we	call	them,	that	people	get	into.	One	of	the	thinking	traps	is	
people	will	catastrophize	something.	They	always	anticipate	potential	disaster,	even	if	it's	a	
minor	threat.	Another	part	is	they	live	in	a	world	that's	black	or	white.	They	perceive	something	
as	entirely	right	or	entirely	wrong.	There	is	growth	mindset	that	comes	with	that	or	fixed	
mindset.	The	other	type	of	thinking	trap	is	the	person	who	thinks,	something	should	have	
happened	or	could	have	happened.	The	next	thinking	trap	is	people	who	jump	to	conclusions	
and	they	anticipate	the	disastrous	outcome.		

	 Then	there	is	the	fifth	one	which	is	over-generalizing.	They	use	words	like	always,	always,	
always,	always.	As	opposed	to	considering	that	maybe	it's	a	unique	incident.	These	are	all	things	
that	people	can	learn	how	to	be	self	aware	of	their	thinking	traps	that	gets	them	into	problems	
and	how	do	you	learn	to	change	from	the	thinking	traps	that	might	be	causing	you	to	not	
succeed	as	much	as	you	can	and	keep	repeating	the	same	mistakes	over	and	over	again.		
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Danny:	 If	I	were	to	reflect	back	what	I'm	hearing.	We	talked	about	a	lot	of	thinking	traps,	a	lot	of	
emotional	traps,	a	lot	of	specific	kind	of	processes	or	tactics.	If	I	were	to	take	a	step	pack,	kind	of	
post	to	a	thirty	thousand	feet,	the	theme	of	the	show	is	Business	Reimagined.	I'm	always	looking	
to	talk	to	people	who	are	reimagining	the	way	that	business	is	done.	What	I'm	hearing	from	you	
is	that	the	gap	between	what	people	would	like	to	achieve	and	what	they	actually	do,	in	other	
words	the	big	block	to	success	for	a	lot	of	people,	it's	not	their	skills	or	their	actions	in	terms	of	
what	they	try	to	do.		

	 There	is	so	much	as	is	it	what's	going	on	in	their	head	that	their	initial	emotional	response	that	is	
not	checked,	that	is	not	evaluated	prevents	them	from	thinking	intelligently	and	making	good	
decisions,	which	is	what	then	drives	the	action.	Given	that	we	tend	to	overestimate	what	we	can	
do	in	a	day	and	underestimate	what	we	can	do	in	a	year,	the	proper	thinking	and	the	proper	
creativity	applied	to	problems	can	get	you	to	a	much	better	place	a	year	from	today.	Is	that	kind	
of	right?	

John:	 It's	on	the	track	but	it's	not	the	thinking	that	gets	people	to	actually	act	more.	Think	about	this,	
why	is	it	that	some	Harvard	graduates	aren't	succeeding	in	life	in	certain	areas?	Is	it	because	
they	don't	know	how	to	think?	In	a	lot	of	cases,	they	may	be	really	outstanding	thinkers	but	
what	if	their	self-worth	is	really	low?	Then	maybe	they	won't	take	action	because	they	are	
fearful	of	failure	or	of	disappointment	or	of	success	or	being	embarrassed	or	ashamed,	or	
ridiculed?	What	if	somebody	has	a	negativity	bias,	where	they	tend	to	magnify	threats	and	they	
have	a	tendency	to	recall	unpleasant	memories	more	than	positive	ones	on	an	ongoing	basis?	

	 Thinking	about	it	isn't	what	helps,	it's	the	awareness	of	this	is	what	may	be	holding	me	back.	
This	is	what	I	must	do	about	it,	and	then	develop	a	new	awareness	and	a	new	pattern	of	thought	
and	emotions	and	behaviors	that	now	becomes	a	new	habit	of	being	is	what	changes	results.	
The	awareness	of	it	is	just	part	one	of	it.	Then	you've	got	to	upgrade	the	knowledge	and	the	
skills	of	what	to	do.	You	develop	a	new	way	of	being.		

Voiceover:	 That	was	John	Assaraf,	reminding	you	that	you	are	outer	world	is	a	reflection	of	your	inner	
world.	How	is	your	self-worth?	Are	you	afraid	of	things	or	are	you	afraid	of	feelings?	Schedule	
fifteen	minutes	for	yourself	today	to	take	a	personal	inventory,	because	that	is	the	first	step	to	
changing	your	state	of	being	and	making	a	powerful	successful	inner	world	that	will	ripple	out	
into	your	every	day	life.	To	learn	more	with	John,	check	out	the	brainathon	program	to	help	you	
understand	what's	holding	you	back,	so	you	can	start	earning	what	you	deserve.	Go	to	
myNeuroGym.com/brainathon.		
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Audra:	 This	has	been	Business	Reimagined	with	Danny	Iny.	Join	us	next	time	as	we	talk	with	Ryan	
Holiday.	

Ryan:	 The	difference	is	that	confidence	is	earned	and	ego	is	stolen.	Ego	is	manufactured.	Confidence	
is,	"Hey,	I'm	a	quick	learner.	I	worked	harder	than	anyone	else.	I've	done	new	things	before	and	
they	worked	out.	I'm	going	to	try	this	new	thing	and	if	it	doesn't	work	out,	I'm	flexible	and	
strong	enough	to	endure	whatever	happens	from	it."	I	think	confidence	is	essential.	The	
problem	is	ego.		

Voiceover:	 Learn	more	about	us	mirasee.com	

	


